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Date What’s On! Date What’s On! 

Monday 11th March Primary School Assembly Thursday 21st March P&C and AGM Meetings From 9:30 

Wednesday 13th March School Photos Monday 25th March Primary School Assembly 

Thursday 14th March School Photos Monday 1st April  Secondary School Assembly 

Monday 18th March Secondary School Assembly Thursday 4th April Easter Hat Parade 

Tuesday 19th March Family Information Evening – Primary School Friday 5th April Last Day of Term 1 

Wednesday 20th March Family Information Evening – Secondary School   

 

School Improvement Prioirites for 2019: 

V Data Informed Teaching and Decision Making 
V Communication    

 

Dear families and friends of Southport Special School,  
 

One of our key pieces of work this year is to increase the number of students who have access to a 
comprehensive, individualised communication system. This week we engaged two consultant Speech Language 
Pathologists – Haylee and Janelle to support this work.  Haylee and Janelle worked closely with school staff and 
several individual students throughout the week. Their collaboration and support was greatly appreciated by 
staff and the families of students involved.  For a number of our students they were for the first time provided 
with a way to have their say and share their opinions.  One of the strategies to 
support students was through the use of auditory scanning and “yes” and “no” – 
either head or eye movements for this.  Below are the messages from a few 
students: 
 

“My mum is fun and funny.  My dad is my favourite.”                                                        

“Mum is good and nice.”  
 

Haylee and Janelle also provided some training for staff and families.  The feedback was very positive.  One of our 

teachers stated the following: 

The training provided by Janelle and Haylee was so informative - an example of how we never stop learning and 

finding ways to improve practice as teachers. The support for the students in my class from Haylee and Emma 

was outstanding, and as I am able to implement strategies moving forward, I know that this will have a positive 

impact on the students learning and ability to communicate - in fact I am seeing it already! 

  

This has been one of the best professional learning experiences that I have had the opportunity to be involved 

with as a teacher. It has been great to be able to work with and be supported by such passionate 

professionals who are so focused on creating positive outcomes for our students. 
 

Well done to everyone involved – we look forward to our ongoing partnership with Haylee and Janelle. 
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Individual Curriculum Plans 

Thank you to families who have been involved in discussions regarding your child’s learning program for this 
semester. Our teachers have valued having time with families to discuss student data and partner with families in 
decision making processes regarding teaching and learning. 
 

School Review 

Last week we had the pleasure of hosting four highly experienced principals who conducted our School Review.  
The reviewers examined the school’s performance data and had the opportunity to speak with all teachers, some 
of our teacher aides, ancillary and office staff, school leaders, community partners and some of our families. 
Thank you sincerely to the family members that had the opportunity to participate in this process – we value 
your feedback! 
 
Utilising the National School Improvement Tool as a guide and framework the review team will outline key 
findings and recommended improvement strategies in a comprehensive report.  This information will then be 
used to inform the school’s strategic direction for the next four year period. These findings and 
recommendations will also be shared with the school community upon receipt of it. 
 

Southport Special School Drummers 

Congratulations to the Southport Special School Drummers who were invited to perform at the recent Changing 
Lives Changing Communities Forum.  The drummers were also invited to share the story of how they entered 
and succeeded in the mainstream section of the Gold Coast Eisteddfod. Well done to all drummers! 
 
ASDAN in da House 

On Tuesday 26th March at 10:00 – 10:30 there will be a Mega Dance Party. Each year the 
secondary students put on a performance as part of the ASDAN Transition Challenge. This year 
Junior Secondary and Year 10 Seniors are taking turns to DJ for the dance party in The Quad.  
Everyone is welcome to come along and party! 
 
Safety and Traffic Management 
We continue to appreciate the patience of our families whilst dropping off or picking up their children.  Traffic 
management in this area can be challenging at times due to the volume of vehicle and foot traffic. We are in 
close consultation with Metro Bus staff and Regional office staff to develop a sustainable traffic management 
plan.  This consultation will include the engagement of a traffic engineer.  A friendly reminder that if families 
need to leave their car there are visitor car parks to use for this purpose. Please also avoid parking in no parking 
zones as one of our families recently received a $200 council fine for parking in a no parking area outside of the 
school. 

Family Information Evenings 

A reminder our family Information Evenings will be held next week from 6:00 – 7:00 PM: 

Tuesday 19th March – Primary 
Wednesday 20th March –STEAM, and Secondary  
 
Please contact the office to confirm your attendance 
 

 

Warm regards, 

Susan 
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Junior School 

                      

     

Junior School students have continued to practice and expand on their early mathematical concepts 
throughout this term.  Students are engaging in their lessons using their hands, bodies, and minds to explore 
concepts and refine skills. We are proud of all the achievements seen so far this term.  

Middle School  

   

 

Some of the students in the Middle Years enjoy much needed time in the hydrotherapy pool and trampoline 
each week as part of our Health and Physical Education program. We are experimenting with how our body 
moves depending on where we are. It is also a great opportunity for us to practice our social and 
communication skills. 
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Junior Secondary School  

Some of our Junior Secondary students have been practising their cricket moves with the Brisbane Heat Cricket 
Stars.  Every Thursday afternoon for the rest of Term 1 the students have the opportunity to learn in fun and 
innovative ways.  The students have been learning to bowl, throw and bat. The teachers have also been able to 
get in a spot of practise as well while modelling the games to the students, of course. Learning the skills of the 
game of cricket aligns with HPE goals and ASDAN goals. 

Our Southport Dolphins Cricket Team continue to compete against other schools each Friday. This provides 
them with further opportunities to improve their cricket skills as well as learning to be part of team and also 
learning how to win and lose with grace and respect.  

 

STEAM 

Some of the students in STEAM have been very busy exploring Hero Writing in class and using iMovie to display 
their work. The use of Hero Writing assists to enhance the student’s literacy skills focusing on creating texts, 
punctuation, spelling and vocabulary. Using iMovie is an engaging way to build on these concepts and is a lot of 
fun! 

                

 

 

 

This playground and classroom were completed on a 
program we are beginning to use called Tinkercad. We 
are able to create 3D designs to represent our ideas. 
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Senior Team  

As part of their vocational learning senior students have begun weekly shopping trips to shop for their groceries 
to be used in their cooking classes.  This week they shopped for items to make fruit salad.  The students 
demonstrated maturity, enthusiasm and a good awareness of personal space and public safety.   

    

Augmentative and Alternative Communication (AAC)  

This week external consultants Janelle Sampson and Haylee Parrett have been 
working closely with students and staff to help improve the student 
communication through the use of Augmentative and Assistive technology (AAC). 
During their time here we are visiting classes, consulting with target classes, 
individuals, and the school’s AAC team.  On Monday a group of staff were trained 
in the ‘Roadmap of Communication Competency’ which provides a clear trackable 
picture of student’s communication strengths and areas to focus on.  

On Tuesday Janelle and Haylee offered a parent session on AAC and provided 
additional training to teacher aides and teachers in our staff meeting. This training 
involved communication and the use of AAC. The school AAC team are hoping to 
hold regular parent sessions in the future as well. We are excited for the changes 
ahead and appreciative of the support from the school community. 

    

 

 

From our School Chaplain ς Rusty 

Ben from Carers Qld will be at our school on Thursday March 28th 1:00 – 2:00PM to address questions 
regarding NDIS.  The meeting will take place in our Family Resource Room in Block 33. If families are interested 
in this opportunity please contact the office to confirm your attendance. 

Family Resource Room 

We are currently seeking suggestions and input from families regarding what they would like to see in the new 
Family Resource Room in Block 33.  Please contact Rusty our School Chaplain in person (Thursday’s) or via email 
rjour3@eq.edu.au with your suggestions.  

mailto:rjour3@eq.edu.au
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NDIS ς Request for Information 

Just a reminder to families that if you are requesting information from the school to support your NDIS 
conversations and applications to email the school with the request. The relevant Deputy Principal and 
Guidance Officer will collate this information for you. Please be mindful that this process can take up to two 
weeks. If you have a date for your meeting and you would like supporting documentation, let us know as soon 
as possible.  

School Photos 

Families are reminded that school photos will be taken on Wednesday March 13 and Thursday March 14. Please 
ensure your child is wearing their school uniform on these days.  

 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PB4L) 

Be Safe  Be Kind  Be a Learner 

Each week classes concentrate on one of the School Rules in a lesson. Specific 
lesson plans are available however teachers are welcome to adapt these 
lessons to suit their class cohort. This coming fortnight focus lessons are: 

Junior School –  Sit in seat safely  

Middle School –  Help others 

   Have a go and do your best  

Junior Secondary –  Be responsible for tasks you are given 

   Be responsible for your actions 

   Set a good example  

Senior School –  Be respectful to school 

 

 

 

 

 

Until next fortnight… Thanks to all our wonderful families J 


